
ADMIN MESSAGE 
  
November was a busy and eventful month at Arrowview! We wrapped up 
the FSAs and grade-wide assessments, and it was wonderful to see so many 
families connecting with classroom teachers during conferences. 
Our intermediate classes had the opportunity to participate in meaningful 
learning experiences with the Qualicum Legion for Remembrance Day, and 
our Remembrance Day assembly was particularly special. The students 
demonstrated exceptional respect throughout the event, and the beautiful 
artwork displayed in the gym and hallways added to the sense of 
community. 
As the boys’ and girls’ basketball season nears its end, we’re excited for the 
upcoming tournaments this week. The teams have played exceptionally 
well, and we are grateful for the dedication of their coaches. 
Our Book Fair was also a success this year, thanks to Ms. Kuhn and Mrs. 
Barron for organizing it and making it such a positive experience for 
everyone. 
Looking ahead to December, we have a busy month planned with fun 
activities organized by the Arrowview Leadership Club. We will also be 
hosting a Food Drive, with intermediate classes taking the lead in 
organizing it.  The Winter Concert on December 12th is something we’re all 
looking forward to, and we hope to see many families there to enjoy the 
performances. 
As the weather turns colder, please remember to send your child to school 
with warm clothing, jackets, and appropriate footwear for the wet weather. 
Wishing everyone a wonderful and exciting December ahead! 
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Dec. 2- Food Drive Begins 

Wed. Dec. 4- Boys Basketball 
Tournament at QBES 

Thurs. Dec. 5- Girls Basketball 
Tournament at Oceanside. 
*Snow Plow Painting!! And 

presentations by Main Road  

Contracting. 

*Ready, Set, Learn by OBLT at 

1:15-2:15 in the library 

Mon. Dec. 9th-Door Decorating 

Wed. Dec. 11th- Concert Dress 

Rehearsal-10:50-11:50am 

Thurs, Dec. 12th-Winter Concert 

at 1pm and 6pm 

*PAC will have concessions and 

raffle baskets 

Fri. Dec. 13- Ugly Sweater Day 

*Learning Updates go home 

Tues. Dec. 17-PAC Kids Shop- 

The Library is transformed into 

a Christmas Shop. All items are 

$1 and will be gift wrapped. 

*Staff vs. Students Basketball 

Game at noon. 

Wed. Dec. 18-School Dance. 

Primary 10:20, Int.: 12:10 

Thurs.Dec. 19-OBLT- Ready, 

Set, Learn 1:15-2:15 

Fri. Dec. 20- Pajama Day 

Winter Break Dec 23 - Jan. 6 

 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/aes/Pages/default.aspx/#/=


Student Voice  
This is your month of November student voice. Let's start off with our girl’s basketball team 
which is doing awesome with their games, not to mention the boys basketball too! Both teams 
score at least 7 goals every game!  

Some classes are doing awesome activities with Kookum like Ms Macleod & Mr G’s class who 
did fish scale flowers, and Ms Proctor’s class who did caribou hair tufting. We also had our 
Remembrance Day assembly where we learned that many kids and teachers had family 
members who fought and passed away in the war. We also had our Scholastic book fair on the 
26th and 27th. Thank you Ms Kuhn and Ms Barron!  

Also some classes are lucky enough to use Tinkercad and print ornaments or a backpack 
keychain! We also have our winter concert where classes will be performing songs. We are so 
excited!  -Emilie V. 

Hello From the office                                                                  .                    

We have a lot of things happening at the school in December. Please check the Dates To Remember 

section on pg 1! I sent a few dates out last week that had totally changed so please double check! 

 Please send in any giftable items for our PAC Kids Shop. On Dec. 17th parent volunteers set up in 

the library and kids purchase items to be wrapped and gifted for $1 each. It’s a fun and lovely 

event and great to move items along that you no longer need. Declutter! We ask that donations 

be clean, appropriate(maybe no ashtrays with swear words haha) and in giftable condition. You 

can send things in with kids for the next few weeks, or drop off at the office. Thank you for your 

support! 

 The kids are rehearsing for the annual Winter Concert on Thursday, December 12th. Show times 

1pm and 6pm. PAC will have a concession for refreshments and raffle basket tickets. Cash or Tap 

accepted. 

 Looking for some affordable fun? SD69 kids are eligible to receive a Grade 5 Active Living Card 

for free admission to swimming, skating and afterschool gym sessions. Grade 6 kids get a 10X 

Active Pass Card for swimming and skating- I will add the application form to this newsletter, or 

Follow this link: https://www.rdn.bc.ca/sites/default/files/inline-

files/Active%20Pass%20Reg%20Form%20%28Grade5%20and%206%20%29%20school%20year.p

df 

 Kids in Grade 1-6 can get a ski pass for 3 complimentary day passes to most ski hills in Canada 

including Mt. Washington for $39.99. More info here: https://snowpass.ca/snowstart-kidz-pass/ 

 All kids need to have a change of clothes to keep in their classroom for times they get wet and 

muddy. We also gratefully accept donations of clean leggings and pants to keep in the office as 

as spares. So if you’re packing up donations, drop some here for our emergency stash. 

https://www.rdn.bc.ca/sites/default/files/inline-files/Active%20Pass%20Reg%20Form%20%28Grade5%20and%206%20%29%20school%20year.pdf
https://www.rdn.bc.ca/sites/default/files/inline-files/Active%20Pass%20Reg%20Form%20%28Grade5%20and%206%20%29%20school%20year.pdf
https://www.rdn.bc.ca/sites/default/files/inline-files/Active%20Pass%20Reg%20Form%20%28Grade5%20and%206%20%29%20school%20year.pdf
https://snowpass.ca/snowstart-kidz-pass/


 Our lost and found is growing- please check before the winter break as we will be donating 

unclaimed items. Remember to label items with your kid’s 

name- especially jackets.  

 Remember Hot Lunch Friday orders need to be in by noon 

Sunday the week before.  

 School volunteers need a Criminal Record Check completed: 

https://justice.gov.bc.ca/criminalrecordcheck  Access 

Code: 2NCAZFWAWT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hul'q'umin'um' Language 

Each week on our morning announcements we include Hul'q'umin'um' words that we 

have been practicing.  Thqet is the Hul’q’umin’um word for tree, poukw is the 

Hul’q’umin’um word for book, and tl’im’ xuytl’ is the Hul’q’umin’um word for it’s a cold 

day. 

 

 

 

 

Our Food Drive has begun. Please send in 

non-perishables and toiletry items for 

donation to our local Salvation Army Food 

Bank. Collection box in the foyer. 

 

 

 

Thank you so much for supporting our AES Bookfair! It was a great success. Any items or books ordered 

will be here before the end of the week.  

Over the Christmas break, we are happy to have books checked out to be enjoyed but we do ask that any 

overdue items kicking around your house be brought back for return or renewal. Season’s readings! 

https://justice.gov.bc.ca/criminalrecordcheck
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